NTMA Chapter Best Practices
Welcoming New Members and getting them involved.

1.  Welcome them and get them out to a meeting.
· Have the Chapter Exec, Board Member, or Membership Chair call and welcome the new member. Give the member a basic outline of chapter activities and programs available locally.
· Send a welcome letter and invite them to next meeting. Be sure to supply meeting details if known.
· Make sure the new member is added to all your member distribution lists.
· Announce the new member in your newsletter.

· Have board members take a proactive approach with new members by personal invitations to attend the various programs.

· Send a welcome kit or “basket” with such items as a membership directory, list of Board member names and numbers, list of chapter services and how to access, thank you card, most recent newsletter, and various food items (cookies, candy, coffee, coffee mugs, etc.).

2. 
At the meeting, make sure they feel welcome. Here are some suggestions from various NTMA Chapters.

· Put a special ribbon (or other distinguishing characteristic) on their name badge to indicate they are new, and assign someone from your Board or your Membership Team to circulate with them and introduce them to other members.

· Have Board members wear name badges that identify them as such so that new members can easily identify them and approach them with questions or concerns.

· Make it a responsibility of the Board to make an effort to introduce themselves and others to new members.
3.
Present their New Member Plaque. (Note: The chapter can choose to have the New Member Plaque shipped to the Chapter for presentation or can be sent directly to the joining member. This is what some chapters do who have the plaque shipped to them:
· If the timing is suitable – that is, not too long after the member has actually joined or attended several meetings already, present the plaque at a chapter event. Take a photo to publish in your next newsletter.
· If the timing or program is not suitable for presenting the plaque at a chapter event, have the membership chair, chapter staff, or other ambassador from the chapter visit the new member in person to deliver the plaque and learn more about the new member.  It’s also an excellent opportunity to educate the new member about chapter programs and services, learn more about their expectations and operations, and discover their interests to determine where they could fit in as a volunteer.
This is also an excellent time to ask them for a prospective member referral!
